Breakout Group Instructions and Discussion Questions 

For ACMPS/ACEHR Mini-Symposium on Undergraduate STEM Learning 
The members of the six groups are listed on the attached page. ACEHR and ACMPS members are distributed evenly across the groups. A chair/facilitator and a reporter is identified for each group.

Each group should address either Question 1 or 2 and Question 3 (below) during the 45-minutes breakout group period. While developing your responses, please make every effort to build on your own knowledge and experiences as well as points made by the mini-symposium speakers.

Your chair and recorder will summarize your group’s suggestiosns and ideas in an informal report to Judith Ramaley and John Hunt, provided no later than November 14. This report also will be posted on the ACEHR and ACMPS web page. Your group’s chair will present one key point from your discussion during the report-out over lunch.

Thank you for your contributions!

Discussion Questions (address either Question 1 or 2 and Question 3)
1. Most STEM researchers have not had training to respond effectively to NSF’s Review Criterion 2 on their research proposals, and to develop effective proposals that focus on education and outreach. How can EHR and MPS work together to address these challenges?

2. The joint AC mini-symposium committee believes that a great proportion of the education and outreach activities operated from NSF-funded research projects function under the constraints implicit in being an “add-on.” This situation is only going to be intensified as researchers respond to Important Notice 127. Forced to operate under “add-on” constraints, E&O programs often: 

· are unfocused and uncoordinated in their goals and program strategies;

· cannot offer the sustained programming that fosters faculty and teacher investment;

· operate with little if any of the benefits provided by evaluation and benchmarking;

· are unable to address key workforce issues; and

· generally are not able to optimize the use of scientists’ and teachers’ time and effort.

Do you concur with this assessment of the situation for E&O programs? If so, how might MPS and EHR help the members of the STEM research community and their institutions avoid these pitfalls of “add-on” E&O programs?

3. In order to resolve 1 and 2, MPS and EHR need to work together. Understanding how to, and finding the time to, “cross the boundaries” between disciplines is a key to achieving NSF’s goal of integrating research and education. What strategies do you suggest MPS and EHR might use to more effectively cross their own boundaries at NSF, and to further help STEM and education researchers to cross boundaries at their institutions?

